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August 14, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

Enclosed is an ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement with the City of Redmond regarding the NE Novelty Hill Road Project.  Phase 1 of this project includes road improvements to three road segments:  1) NE Novelty Hill Road, from 1,000 feet west to 17,000 feet east of a new intersection at 195th Avenue NE;  2) 196th/195th Avenue NE between NE Union Hill Road and NE Novelty Hill Road; and  3) NE Union Hill Road between 196th Avenue NE and 192nd Avenue NE.  About 800 feet of the NE Union Hill Road work extends into the City of Redmond.  This segment of the NE Novelty Hill Road capital improvement project is the subject of the attached interlocal agreement and is referred to in the agreement as “the Project.” 

Widening NE Union Hill Road includes replacing the Evans Creek Bridge, which is in unincorporated King County.  The approach from the east side of the bridge must have sufficient distance for the roadway to taper from four lanes to two lanes.  This will make it possible for the new four-lane road to match up to the existing two-lane road.  It requires extending the county’s capital improvement project into the city for about 800 feet, creating a transition from the newly constructed road in unincorporated King County to the existing road in the city.  This transition will reduce traffic impacts and prevent an unsafe alignment with the city’s existing road. 
Road Services Division staff have worked closely with Redmond Public Works staff to ensure this project will benefit both jurisdictions and the travelling public.  The city endorsed the improvements described in the attached agreement as the preferred alternative during the county’s alternatives analysis and environmental impact process in February 2007.  Moreover, the city and the county have worked diligently for 17 years to bring the NE Novelty Hill Road capital improvement project to fruition and meet the needs of the Urban Planned Developments east of Redmond. 
The agreement sets forth the roles and responsibilities of the county and the city with regard to constructing the segment of the NE Novelty Hill Road Phase 1 capital improvement project that will be within the city.  In addition, the agreement calls for the city to provide all necessary support and services at no cost to the county, and to use its best efforts to assist and cooperate with the county’s acquisition efforts.  This includes consenting to the county’s exercise of eminent domain with the city.  The work that will occur in the city is critical for the success of the county’s NE Novelty Hill Road capital improvement project.  

I recommend the King County Council approve this ordinance. 

If you have any questions regarding this proposed ordinance, please contact Linda Dougherty, Director of the Road Services Division, at 206-296-6590.

Sincerely,

Kurt Triplett
King County Executive
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